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(15G) 

3071 Greenwich Road 
Wadsworth, OH 44281 

Meetings are held on the 2nd 
Thursday of every month  

@ 7:00 PM 
www.chapters.eaa.org/eaa846 

www.flyskypark.com 

Please join us for our upcoming EAA Chapter 846 
Monthly Gathering on: 
 
Date- Thursday, October 10, 2024 
Location- Skypark Airport, Chapter hangar, M-1  
 
Social time starts at 6:30 pm,  

regular gathering will start at 7 p.m.  
 

 

October Gathering Agenda:  

• Project Updates & Upcoming Events 

• Tool Crib Update 

• Safety Topic– Pre-Takeoff Briefing, Logan 
Cohara 

• Program-  O-300 Valve Guide Rope Trick & 
Ring Flush, David Gerdeman  

mailto:cmoehlers@gmail.com
mailto:ggbaker@zoominternet.net
mailto:km.fink@yahoo.com
mailto:eaa846newsletter@gmail.com
mailto:ggbaker@zoominternet.net
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa846
https://www.flyskypark.com/
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Welcome New Members & Guests 
Jeremy Wilson and his son, Xavier, joined the chapter 
with a family membership during our September 
Gathering. Jeremy has his A&P certificate and Xavier is 
very enthusiastic about learning about aviation and 
assisting with chapter activities. Robert Parmelee, a guest 
during the September Gathering, joined the chapter as 
well. Robert has his ATP certificate with a glider rating and 
has begun building an RV-12. 
Welcome to the chapter, Jeremy, Xavier and Robert! 
 
Many guests joined us during the September Gathering: 
Alyssa Bengough and her father, Ron, Keirstin Taylor and 
her fatherDustin, and Robert Parmelee. 
 
 

In Memory 

Fred Coblentz Induction Ceremony 
Video at Oshkosh, AirVenture 2024 

 
 

A BIG THANK YOU to our 
August Gathering Cooks 
and Prep 
 

Greg Cantrell and Karl Aber! 
 
 

Calling all Handymen… 
There will be a work party to install the electric in our  
Chapter hangar tool room on October 26, 2024.  If you 
would like to volunteer to help please come. We will start 
at 9:00 am and work till finished. I hear there might be 
doughnuts! 

Awesome Jobs! 

• Brian Burke gave a great  safety topic on Medications 
for Pilots. Those in attendance came away with some 
knowledge of medications they need to be concerned 
with before taking to the air. 

• Matthew Tomsheck provided a great presentation 
regarding Aircraft registration, airworthiness on-line 
application tool, aircraft inspection and issuance of 
the EAB airworthiness certificates.   

 
VMC Club 
By Gary Baker 

The October meeting of the chapter’s 
VMC Club will be held Tuesday, October 
29, 7 p.m., in the meeting room at Skypark 
Airport.  
 
The season will be changing soon so, in preparation, our 
topic for the meeting will be cold weather operations. 
We will discuss everyone’s best practices in getting ready 
for the cold, white stuff and ice. All aviation enthusiasts 
are invited to join us. FAA Wings credit will be available 
for this meeting. REGISTER HERE for Wings Credit. 
  
More information about VMC Clubs can be found at 

HERE.  We hope to see you there. 

 

Ray Scholar Update: 
Our current scholar Doug Tytko has been busy as of late 
finishing up all of his training requirements for the Private 
Pilot Certificate.  Doug has one more solo cross-country 
flight to finish and then will begin preparing for his 
checkride with the help of his instructor as well as a few 
members from our Chapter.  In addition, Doug is ready to 
take his written test and hopes to have that completed in 
the next few weeks time.   

https://www.eaa.org/videos/6362677634112
https://www.eaa.org/videos/6362677634112
https://www.faasafety.gov/SPANS/event_details.aspx?eid=132938&caller=/SPANS/events/ModifyEventList.aspx
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/pilots/eaa-pilot-proficiency/proficiency-and-education-programs/vmc-club
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More Successful Young Eagles 
Days! 
By Gary Baker 

The first rescheduled Young Eagles Day 
on September 28 was another successful 
event, after the ceilings cleared up. Eight 
pilots flew thirty-seven Young Eagles 
throughout the morning and early afternoon. One pilot, 
George Lungley, was a guest pilot from Chapter 9 in 
Columbus. An additional thirteen chapter members 
assisted on the ground.  

The pilots’ totals for September 28th were: 

 Karl Aber  10 Young Eagles 

 Gary Baker    3 Young Eagles 

 Logan Cohara    4 Young Eagles 

 David Gerdeman  7 Young Eagles 

 Paul Hancheck   3 Young Eagles 

 George Lungley   2 Young Eagles 

 Chris Shearer  2 Young Eagles 

 Matt Tomsheck   6 Young Eagles 

  

Mary Baker and Steve Greer handled all of the 
registrations and assigning of kids to pilots. Greg Cantrell 
and Ron Lutz showed families their remote control 
aircraft and simulators. They also talked to kids about the 
Chapter’s new Build & Fly program and found five kids 
who would be interested in building the RC aircraft. 
Randy Brooks did another stellar job of directing aircraft 
on the ramp. Brian Burke ran the ground schools and 
showed his hands-on demonstrators. Other volunteers 
were Doug and Steve Tytko, Jeffrey Berno, Zavier 
Wilson, Jerry Wang, Noah Consolati, and Kaylie Holmes.  

The second rescheduled Young Eagles Day, October 5, 
was another success story! The weather was perfect: a 
cloudless day, light winds, and comfortable temperatures. 
Forty-nine Young Eagles were flown during thirty-three 
flights. Seven pilots were assisted by many chapter 
members. Mary, Steve Greer and Sherry Tytko took care 
of registrations. Ron Lutz talked to folks about RC aircraft. 
Brian Burke took charge of the ground school again. Plane 
captains were Dave Manning, Steve Tytko, Jeffrey, 
Zavier, Mary, and Kevin Fink. Walt Halloran assisted 
Randy on the ramp. Chris Oehlers brought in his 3D 
printer and Paulie Hancheck talked to kids about the 
airplanes that were being printed. Doug Tytko took 
photographs. 

 

The pilots’ totals for October 5th were: 

 Karl Aber  7 Young Eagles 

 Gary Baker   3 Young Eagles 

 David Gerdeman 10 Young Eagles 

 Paul Hancheck   5 Young Eagles 

 Chris Oehlers  7 Young Eagles 

 Bryon Palitto  7 Young Eagles 

 Josh Tomsheck  10 Young Eagles 
  
We also want to thank the staff and management at 
Wayne County Airport for allowing us to take over their 
facility during these events: Matt Long, Rachel Berkey, 
Preston Seran, Steve Zaleski and Daniel Hodge.  
These two events occurred because of a weather 
cancellation in August and probably resulted in more 
Young Eagles flown than we would have in August.  
 

Eighty-six Young Eagles were flown over the two 
Saturdays. Many thanks to all who assisted in making 

these events successful! 
 

 CLICK HERE to view and add your  

photos of both events.! 

https://photos.app.goo.gl/ZQLRhRVEVKygmApK9
https://photos.app.goo.gl/ZQLRhRVEVKygmApK9
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Fly-Out to Port Clinton (KPCW) & 
Ortner (I64) Airports, September 
8, 2024 
The following individuals: flew to Port Clinton to visit the 
Liberty Aviation Museum, Gerry Wang, Paul Lutz and 
family, Randy brooks and Paul Hancheck. Afterwards they 
stopped at Ortner Airport and tried to take the tow plane 
for a flight! 
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Chapter 846 Pancake Breakfast a 
Great Success! 
 

First, a huge thank you to Greg Cantrell who graciously  
volunteers his time and efforts every year to chair this 
event. This kudos also includes the numerous other 
volunteers (next page) who donated their time to make 
this effort a great success. 
 
Sixty-plus airplanes arrived. The chapter served more 
than 300 breakfasts! This was a record
-breaking year for both meals sold as 
well as sponsorship money received. 

 
 
 

CLICK HERE FOR MORE PHOTOS or    

TO ADD YOURS! 

https://photos.app.goo.gl/JCsC5v18rgVZSzHj9
https://photos.app.goo.gl/JCsC5v18rgVZSzHj9
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Karl Aber 

Jordan Avery  

Gary Baker 

Mary Baker 

Mike Baker-Copley 

Mike Baker-Tallmadge 

Randy Brooks 

Karol Brooks 

Brian Burke 

Colm Burke 

Greg Cantrell 

Edilene Coblentz 

Noah Consolati 

Tim Conway 

Abby Donofrio 

Kevin Fink  

Steve Greer 

Walt Halloran 

Dale Holmes 

Glenn Krafcik  

Laura Lamberty  

Peter Lamberty 

Rose Lass  

Jerry Lutkus 

Paul Lutz 

Ron Lutz  

Dave Manning 

Arlene Maksymicz 

Mark Moser 

Bernie Ockuly 

Chris Oehlers  

Quinn Oehlers  

Jeff Paden  

Phil Rodopoulos 

Chris Shearer 

Bob Sprang 

Matt Tomsheck  

Rob Trout 

Doug Tytko 

Steve Tytko  

Rick Vierheller 

Xavier Wilson 

Brad Wurst  

Steve Zvada 

Wayne County Airport 

Rachel Berkey 

Daniel Hodge 
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Luray Caverns  
By Jay Waddell 
 
If you're looking for a good cross country trip and want to 
fly to the eastern end and Shenandoah Valley region of 
Virginia, I'd recommend a stop at Luray Caverns in Lu-

ray, Virginia.   
 
If you think "if I've seen 
one stalactite-I've seen 
them all"--you'd be 
wrong.  The mile+ long 
trail takes you deep into 
the cavern reveal-
ing many different min-
eral types of formations 
and a noteworthy vista 
created from a mirror 
lake that makes the wa-
ter seem deep with for-
mations when in reality 
it is the 

ceiling above.  Around every corner there is 
something different to see.   
 
There is even an organ that us-
es the stalactites for creating the 
notes.  Included in the admission price to 
the caverns is a toy museum, a carriage and 

car museum (with 
many Cleveland made 
cars), and a history 
museum/village of life 
in Shenandoah Valley 
circa 1850-1865.   
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Luray (KLUA) is 208 NM 
southeast of Skypark and 
has a brand new terminal 
and courtesy car for  
visiting the area.  If going 

only to the caverns, the folks at the 
FBO will drive and pick you up the 
short 3 minute drive away.  Julie and I 
had a great 4 hour visit, then flew 
down toward picturesque Chesa-
peake Bay on a roundabout way 
home. 
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Back to Michigan!  
By Paul Lutz 
 
Another great Michigan Fly In/Camp Out took place in 
Brighton on Sept 20-22. Brighton is just north of Ann Ar-
bor. This event has grown into a full weekend event with 
arrivals starting to show up on Friday evening. Due to 
weather and family obligations, my dad and I were not 
able to arrive until Sat afternoon.  
 
We took my RV-6 and after landing at Brighton, we were 
marshalled to our parking spot which happened to be 
right behind Eric McWilliams in his Cessna 140. Eric com-
peted in the bomb drop contest and said they had a good 
turn out of contestants.  

We spent the evening watching all the flying activities 
including fly-bys and some aerobatics. After sunset, they 
had a campfire, a band, and a balloon glow. The evening 
ended with a fireworks show. 
 
Sunday morning, a few more arrivals showed up for the 
spot landing contest. They had 20+ airplanes flying in this 
event, including Eric. He did very well. The most impres-
sive airplane entered in the contest was a Stearman. Once 
the contest ended we decided to head back to Skypark to 
beat the approaching storms.  
 
We already are looking forward to next year’s event. It 
will be held Sept 19-21, 2025, if you want to join us.  
 
You can check out a video of this years event. https://
youtu.be/ppIyTrGkSps 
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ppIyTrGkSps
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ppIyTrGkSps
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EAA CHAPTER 846 
Monthly Gathering 

Minutes of  September 12, 2024 
 

The September monthly gathering was called to order by 
chapter President Chris Oehlers at 7:06pm. 
 
New Members: Xavier Wilson and his dad Jeremy Wilson 
 
Guests Present: Bob Parmelee, Keirstin Taylor and her dad 
Dustin Taylor, Alyssa Bengough and her dad Ron Bengough 
 
A special thank you goes out to both Greg Cantrell and Karl 
Aber for doing the grilling for our Gathering! 
 
Chapter President Chris Oehlers talked about the vacant VP 
position and asked for volunteers. 
 
Edilene Coblentz thanked the chapter for making it possible for 
her late husband, Fred Coblentz, to be remembered on the 
EAA Memorial Wall at Oshkosh. 
 
Old Business 
Secretary Kevin Fink asked for a motion to be made to accept 
the August 2024 Chapter Gathering and September 2024 
Board of Directors meeting minutes as published in the current 
Wingnuts.  Randy Brooks replied “so moved” and the motion 
was seconded by Gary Baker.  The motion passed by 
unanimous voice vote. 
 
As a reminder, 2024 chapter dues are due, and can be given to 
treasurer Gary Baker. 
 
EAA Chapter 846 Pancake Breakfast 
The EAA Chapter 846 Pancake Breakfast will take place 
September 14, 2024 from 8AM – 12PM at Wayne County 
Airport KBJJ. Greg Cantrell passed around a sign-up sheet for 
volunteers for the different positions needed for the pancake 
breakfast. A group of volunteers will be meeting up Friday 
evening to bring supplies down to KBJJ. Setup on Saturday 
morning will begin at 6:30AM. Liberty Aviation’s Ford Tri-
motor will be giving rides in parallel with our event. 
 
AOPA Foundation Scholarship 2024 
Chapter President Chris Oehlers gave updates on AOPA’s 
scholarships. Applications open on September 9th. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
Chapter Treasurer Gary Baker gave updates on the status of 
the Chapter checking and CD accounts. 
 
Air Academy Scholarship 
Chapter Treasurer Gary Baker proposed a motion to send a 16-
18 year-old aviation enthusiast to the 2025 Air Academy at 
Oshkosh.  Brian Burke seconded the motion.  The motion 
passed by voice vote.  The application will be available on the 
chapter website and in upcoming chapter newsletters. 

Young Eagles 2024 
Young Eagles Coordinator Gary Baker discussed details for the 
upcoming 2nd Young Eagles event of 2024 that will take place 
on September 28th at Wayne County Airport KBJJ.  Due to 
demand and pilot availability, there will also be a 3rd Young 
Eagles event on October 5th that will also take place at 
Wayne County Airport KBJJ. There are still more volunteers 
needed for both events, including pilots! 
 
Tool Crib 
Chapter President Chris Oehlers gave updates on tools that 
are missing from the tool crib.  Moving forward, the garage 
door to the toolroom will be padlocked in an attempt to 
better track tool borrowing.  An ongoing list of what tools are 
currently out on loan will be kept in the monthly chapter 
newsletter.   
 
Kevin Fink gave an update that we are tentatively planning for 
an electrical installation day on October 26, 2024.  We will 
need a few volunteers to help run conduit and electric. 
 
EAA Build and Fly Kit 
Greg Cantrell and Ron Lutz gave updates that all items have 
been ordered. Most items have arrived, but we are still 
waiting on a heat gun and a pin vise. We will attempt to 
cultivate interest at the next 2 Young Eagles events.  We 
would like to start getting kids interested before the end of 
the year and planning to start building after the new year. 
 
Ray Scholarship Updates 
2024 Ray Scholarship recipient, Doug Tytko, gave some 
updates on his flight training.  He is continuing to build time 
flying solo and cross-country flights.  He is also starting to 
study in anticipation of taking the written exam. Ray 
Scholarship Coordinator Mike Guenthner gave an update on 
the long-awaited flight simulator!  It is finally working and will 
be set up at Doug Tytko’s house to aid in his ongoing flight 
training. There is no update on a second Ray Scholarship at 
this time. 
 
VMC Club 
The next VMC club meeting will take place on September 
24th at 7pm in the Skypark airport community room.  The 
topic will be GASJC, ForeFlight, Airspace, Traffic Patterns, and 
SUA. 
 
August Safety Topic 
Brian Burke gave in interesting and informative presentation 
on what medications pilots can and cannot take and where to 
look for this information.  Thanks, Brian! 
 
August Monthly Program 
Designated Airworthiness Representative, Matt Tomsheck, 
gave an interesting and informative presentation the 
Airworthiness registration process for amateur-built 
airplanes.  Thanks, Matt! 
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“On Deck” 
October Monthly Program – ?? 
October Monthly Safety Topic – Pre-Takeoff Briefing – Logan 
Cohara 
 
With no further business to attend to, the September 
Monthly gathering was adjourned at 9:20pm. 
 
Submitted by, 
Kevin Fink, Secretary – EAA Chapter 846 

 
 

EAA CHAPTER 846 
Board of Directors Meeting  
Minutes of October 2, 2024 

 

The October Board of Directors meeting was called to 
order by chapter President Chris Oehlers at 7:04pm. 
Officers Present: 
Chris Oehlers 
Gary Baker 
Kevin Fink 
 
Board of Directors Members Present: 
Brian Burke 
Karl Aber 
Paul Lutz 
Ron Lutz 
Randy Brooks 
Greg Cantrell 
David Gerdeman 
 
Chapter 846 Pancake Breakfast 2024 
Greg Cantrell gave updates about the chapter pancake 
breakfast that took place September 14, 2024 at Wayne 
County Airport KBJJ. 60+ airplanes arrived. The chapter 
served 295 paying breakfasts.  This was a record-breaking 
year for both meals sold as well as the most sponsorship 
money the chapter had received. 
 
Thank you to Greg Cantrell for all of the hard work 
planning and executing this event! 
 
Young Eagles 
Chapter Young Eagles Coordinator Gary Baker gave 
updates on the 2nd event of the 2024 season.  Young 
Eagles Day #2 took place September 28, 2024, at Wayne 
County Airport KBJJ.  8 pilots flew 37 kids on flights.  The 
event went very well despite a late start due to low-level 
fog that did not lift until mid-morning. 
 
2024 YE Day 3 – October 5, 2024 at Wayne County 
Airport (KBJJ). Setup will begin at 7:30am with a pilot and 

volunteer briefing to follow at 8:30am.  At this point, 
there are 57 kids and 7 pilots signed up for the day. 
 
Build and Fly Kit 
All items have finally arrived. Planning to start building 
after the new year. We will try to cultivate interest at 
the final Young Eagle event this coming weekend. 
 
Tool Crib updates 
Kevin Fink plans to lead a “work day” for installing 
electrical in the tool crib on October 26th.  Volunteers 
will be requested at the October monthly chapter 
gathering. 
 
Boy Scout Event 
Barb Tarutani reached out to Chris to request chapter 
involvement in an upcoming scout aviation day on 
October 19th at Wayne County Airport (KBJJ).  She will 
attend the October Gathering to discuss what help may 
be needed. 
 
Air Academy Scholarship 
One spot at the 2025 Air Academy Explore Aviation 
camp has been reserved, confirmed, and the 
downpayment has been sent. The gender of the 
applicant is due by the end of February 2025.  
Applications will open to the chapter this upcoming 
November. 
 
The Board would like to get feedback from the chapter 
membership on sending a 2nd attendee.  This will be 
discussed at an upcoming monthly gathering. 
 
“On Deck” 
October Monthly Program – O-300 Valve Guide Rope 
Trick & Ring Flush- David Gerdeman  
 
October Monthly Safety Topic – Pre-Takeoff Briefing – 
Logan Cohara 
 
A motion to adjourn the October Board of Directors 
meeting was made by David Gerdeman at 8:20pm and 
was seconded by Greg Cantrell. The motion passed 
unanimously by voice vote. 
 
Submitted by, 
Kevin Fink, Secretary – EAA Chapter 846 
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Exclusive aviation scholarship opportunities for AOPA members! 
 
We're thrilled to announce that the AOPA Foundation offers a wide range of aviation scholarships to 
help you take the next step in your aviation journey. 
 
Scholarships for Aspiring and Experienced Pilots 
Our aviation scholarships are tailored to support a variety of goals—from earning your private pilot 
certificate to advancing your skills, qualifications, and career. Whether seeking primary certification, 
advanced ratings, transitioning to a new aircraft, or specialized training, these scholarships can help 
you achieve your aviation ambitions. 
 
Scholarships for High School Students and Educators 
Since 2019, the Ray Foundation has generously provided $1 million annually in flight training schol-
arships for AOPA members who teach the AOPA Foundation High School Aviation STEM Curricu-
lum and high school students. Educators and students can apply for up to $10,000 to earn their pri-
vate pilot certificate. AOPA also offers a FREE High School membership to students aged 13 to 
20.  
 
Ready to Apply? 
To explore all available scholarship opportunities and begin your application, visit aopa.org/
scholarships. 
 
Application Deadline: February 7, 2025 
Submit your application before the deadline to be considered for these exciting scholarship opportu-
nities. It's not too early to begin the application process! 

LEARN MORE 

The AOPA Foundation Scholarship program is made possible thanks to donations to the  

AOPA Foundation. 
  

https://click.mail.aopa.org/?qs=c0352bd657a751be63180adcf5e8d59d3a1fdbe53c152e8e7c41a5a587cc8a876958ca33bb979dab1f775e7f80d23b32536d5fafb24024c43ee7ee7c77754342
https://click.mail.aopa.org/?qs=c0352bd657a751bebc539040e44694f0623fc95e6437348dac24ccfb2e8a2be7f09e9c63de25631ff3b475db8dcb2b6aee32076f01493ca6a3233af34198b7ca
https://click.mail.aopa.org/?qs=c0352bd657a751bebc539040e44694f0623fc95e6437348dac24ccfb2e8a2be7f09e9c63de25631ff3b475db8dcb2b6aee32076f01493ca6a3233af34198b7ca
https://click.mail.aopa.org/?qs=c0352bd657a751be5089a724732c96fbffa6bdecf98805139a43a92dabd923f2950e76476305905282e3fa3881acc618276e23c84b75d6a3cee7c6ad4e2538c0
https://click.mail.aopa.org/?qs=c0352bd657a751be2d3e265566069073d99c579b6ea018b23a6274d06088fd302fc684cb847accd7acb0e1dbe75fed45eaefd3903d28499dc1008efe3e079a79
https://click.mail.aopa.org/?qs=c0352bd657a751be2d3e265566069073d99c579b6ea018b23a6274d06088fd302fc684cb847accd7acb0e1dbe75fed45eaefd3903d28499dc1008efe3e079a79
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NOTE- Regarding items posted for sale: 

All items for sale will run for three (3) consecutive 
months then be removed unless I hear from you sooner. 
Please notify me if you sell the item prior to the next 
succeeding newsletter. Thanks– Karl 

Items for SALE! 
I have 2 headset hanger hooks looking for a 
home.  Designed to attach to the post between the 
windshield and door. Printed in nylon with chopped 
carbon fiber reinforcement. The pair weights 38 grams. 
Free to good home! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Brad Wurst 
567-429-9579 
Brewwurst@gmail.com 
 
 

Chapter 846 Tool List 

By Brad Wurst 
 
Here is a link to our Chapter 846 Tool List.  
 
If any chapter member wants a link to the “live 
list” (including loan status) they can e-mail a request to 
brewwurst@gmail.com. 
 
NOTE– Our bucking bars are missing! If you have them, 
get in touch with Brad Wurst.  
 

 

    

Thursday, 
October 10, 2024 

EAA Chapter 846 
Monthly Gathering 

Monthly chapter Gathering will be 
at the Chapter Hangar, M1 7 PM GTH 

Tuesday, 
October 22, 2024 

EAA Chapter 846  
VMC Club 

Meeting will be 
In the Skypark FBO conference room 

7:00 PM 

Wednesday, 
November 6, 2024 

EAA Chapter 846  
Board Meeting 

Chapter Hangar 7:00 PM 

Thursday, 
November 14, 2024 

EAA Chapter 846 
Monthly Gathering 

Monthly chapter Gathering will be 
at the Chapter Hangar, M1 7 PM GTH 

Wednesday, 
December 4, 2024 

EAA Chapter 846  
Board Meeting 

Chapter Hangar 7:00 PM 

Thursday, 
December 12, 2024 

EAA Chapter 846 
Monthly Gathering 

Monthly chapter Gathering will be 
at the Chapter Hangar, M1 7 PM GTH 

**NOTE– Chapter Board Meetings are subject to change. Please check Chapter 846 Calendar for last minute changes. 

EAA Chapter 846—Upcoming Calendar of Events & 
    Known Fly-Outs 

EAA Ohio Regional 
Newsletter (ORCN), 

October 
 

mailto:brewwurst@gmail.com
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1jEe7jRMX9_ZZM358i5n-vvRRTch81eQl/view?usp=sharing
mailto:brewwurst@gmail.com
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa846/chapter-calendar
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-cQopc3S5SeUq8fKtDFK7JSV6xIS7BUi/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1-cQopc3S5SeUq8fKtDFK7JSV6xIS7BUi/view?usp=sharing
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The Next Project... 
Our 1946 Taylorcraft is working well, so as to not be 
bored, we are onto our next projects.  We have been 
prepping Hangar D2 for our accordion style doors and we 
got the elevator and rudder removed from our 1947 Stin-
son 108-1.  Some of you might have heard, I discovered 
breaks in the lower longerons by the landing gear.  The 
suspicion is they were caused by numerous hard landings 
from teaching new private pilots.  So, the tail is being re-
moved, the wings removed, engine removed, fuselage 
fabric stripped, landing gear removed, entire fuselage in-
spected, repair the breaks, prime the areas that were re-
paired, recover, and reassemble.   

If you ever thought that working on a certified aircraft was 
easier, trust me, it’s no worse than a scratch-built experi-
mental- Chris Shearer 

Builder Aircraft 
Published  

Builders Log 
1 Mike Baker Sonex   

2 Steve Bauman Aquilae Kit arrives April, 2025! 

3 Justin Botts Sling TSI  

4 Tim Conway Piper PA-30 Twin Comanche  

5 Jeremy Cowgar Bearhawk LSA Builders Log 

6 Bob Eiben Zenith 701  

7 Mike Guenthner RV-8 Builders Log 

8 Paul Hancheck Steen Skybolt   

9 Dale Holmes RV-7   

10 Dale Housley Volmer VJ-22   

11 Paul/Ron Lutz Rans S-20 Builders Log 

12 Dave Manning Rans S-21  

13 Joe Stefanini SubSonex JSX-2   

14 Matt/Josh Tomsheck Just Highlander   

15 Rob Trout RV-14   

16 Jay Waddell Pietenpol Air Camper   

17 Joe Walker RV-7   

18 Barry Wawrin RV-14A Builders Log 

19 Fred Wellman    Zenith CH 750 Cruzer Builders Log 

20 Brad Wurst Wittman Buttercup   

21 Jim Yurichak Kolb Firefly  

22 Jeff Zink RV-7   
Members' Projects on the Chapter 846 website! 

https://jeremys-bearhawk-lsa.vercel.app/
https://eaabuilderslog.org/?blproject&proj=7YG4STHvs
https://eaabuilderslog.org/?blproject&proj=7oCYLLQz6&sid=
https://eaabuilderslog.org/?s=3DogMan
https://eaabuilderslog.org/?blproject&proj=89cHQKU21
https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa846/members-projects
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1. Coffee (n.), the person upon whom one coughs. 
 
2. Flabbergasted (adj.), appalled over how much weight 
you have gained. 
 
3. Abdicate (v.), to give up all hope of ever having a flat 
stomach. 
 
4. Esplanade (v.), to attempt an explanation while drunk. 
 
5. Willy-nilly (adj.), impotent. 
 
6. Negligent (adj.), describes a condition in which you 
absentmindedly answer the door in your nightgown. 
 
7. Lymph (v.), to walk with a lisp. 
 
8. Gargoyle (n.), olive-flavored mouthwash. 
 
9. Flatulance (n.) emergency vehicle that picks you up 
after you are run over by a steamroller. 
 
10. Balderdash (n.), a rapidly receding hairline. 
 
11. Testicle (n.), a humorous question on an exam. 
 
12. Rectitude (n.), the formal, dignified bearing adopted 
by proctologists. 
 
13. Pokemon (n), a Rastafarian proctologist. 
 
14. Oyster (n.), a person who sprinkles his conversation 
with Yiddishisms. 
 
15. Frisbeetarianism (n.), The belief that when you die, 
your Soul flies up onto the roof and gets stuck there. 
 
16. Circumvent (n.), an opening in the front of boxer 
shorts worn by Jewish men. 

Mike Guenthner RV-8: 
Slow progress but progress nonetheless.  I've recently 
been prepping and priming all of the aft wing ribs for 
both the left and right wings.  Having all my workbench-
es and a wing stand that is mobile has been a huge 
help.  I have a few more ribs to prep before I can rivet 
them to the main spars. 

 
. 

 
 
 
 
 
Neologisms...Really! 
Neologisms are newly coined terms, words, or phrases, 
that may be commonly used in everyday life but have 
yet to be formally accepted as constituting mainstream 
language. Neologisms represent the evolving nature of 
the English language. Over time people create new 
words that express concepts or ideas that were previ-
ously expressed using other words or use words that 
may not have existed at all. Neologisms can be com-
pletely new words, new meanings for existing words or 
new semes in existing words. Here are some examples 
of neologisms that are finding their way into modern-
day English language.  
 
Every year The Washington Post runs an annual compe-
tition in which the readers of the newspaper are asked 
to submit alternative meanings to existing words. The 
results are often extremely amusing. Here are examples 
of  Washington Post neologisms: 
 

I finally got the chance to see the inside of 

Dave Manning’s hangar– Karl 
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